
Campus News 
A C T I V I T I E S 

Thursday, March 29, 1973 
1:00 p.m. - 1:00 a.m. WCAC 
3:00 - 5:00 p.m. Baseball 
7:00 p.m. Yearbook Meeting-Yearbook Office 

Accounting Tutoring - S14 
Black Coalition Tutoring - S25 
FLYING SAUCERS ARE REAL - Student 
Center 

7:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. 

F L Y I N G S A U C E R S ARE R E A L 
Don't forget to attend the illustrated lecture 
by nuclear physicist Stanton T. Friedman to-
night at 8:00 p.m. in the Student Center. Mr. 
Friedman has studied "Ufology" for more than 
13 years and is convinced that visits are being 
made to earth by intelligently controlled 

vehicles from outer space. 

Friedman's lecture, "Flying Saucers Are Real-
covers information from several scieiTtific 
studies, travel to the stars, "humanoids" and 
many other related topics. The program features 
35mm slides and data on UFOs gathered from in-
disputable sources all over the world. 

Attend this incredibly fascinating lecture 
tonight and determine for yourself whether or 
not Flying Saucers Are REAL! 

S T A T E D E P T . A P P O I N T E E 
Dr. Michael K. Jones announces that Community Professor Richard Kimball has been appointed 

to the National Institute for the Redevelopment 
of South Vietnam. Mr. Kimball will have a 6-
week stay in South Vietnam, and will work with 
top administrative officials on redevelopment 
plans for the war-torn country. This is an 
extremely important State Department appoint-
ment and congratulations are extended to Mr. 
Kimball from New Hampshire College. Mr. Kimball 
te es Central Policy Decision Making at NHC. 

Thursday, March 29, 1973 

L O S T 
One math book and two spiral notebooks were 
lost before vacation. If found PLEASE con-
tact Alan Peseri, Room 301 Winnisquam. 
There is a Reward! 

F A C U L T Y E V A L U A T I O N 
There will be a Faculty Evaluation Committee 
meeting on Friday, March 30 at 12:00 noon 
in the Conference Room. 

ByOB 
Kappa Sigma Beta and SGA are sponsoring a 
BYOB Friday, March 30 at the Blessed Sacra-
ment Hall. Admission is only $1.00. Buy 
your tickets in the Snack Bar from KSB. 
Tickets will not be available at the door. 
Music will be provided by MATRIX. 

BRING I T BACK! 
Would the following HOCKEY players please 
turn their hockey equipment in to the 
Athletic Office: 

KEVIN HIGGINS 
SCOTT HALE 
MORRISON SMITH 
GARY CAMPANEAU 
RON LUDWIG 
PETER PERICH 
BRAD GROUT 

FRANK FINEGAN 
HIKE YAC0BIAN 
STEVE MASSEY 
RICK MCGRATH 
JOE CULLEN 
GLENN SANTINI 

Would the following BASKETBALL players please 
turn their travelling bags in to the Athletic 

Office: 

DONALD 0'TOOLE 
FRED PETTY 
JIM BOARDMAN 
LARRY GRIFFIN 

JIM WILLIAMS 
JOHN KIERNAN 
JOE SCOTT 
FOSTER DAVIS 



H E A L T H C A P S U L E 
VALUE OF HEALTH AND HUMAN LIFE 

Human life exceeds in economic value all 
other material resources of a nation. A 
healthy population, in its broadest sense, 
is the best measure of a people's prosperity. 
Its value in terms of human happiness is im-
measurable. The quality of health is that 
margin of mental and physical vigor that 
allows a person to work most effectively and 
to reach his highest potential level of 
satisfaction in life. 

Health essentials in the environment are many, 
amongst these, cleanliness plays an important 
role. 

Psychological Effect of Cleanliness and Order 

A disorderly room creates a sense of confusion, 
and suggests that the owner has an untidy way 
of living; on the other hand, a room that has 
a set scheme and is meticulously kept suggests 
a tenant who overemphasizes the importance of 
order and makes those who live with him un-
comfortable. There is a nice feeling about a 
room that is free from dirt and dust, has 
balance, color and harmony, but at the same 
time has a look of being lived in. Houses 
have personality and affect us in much the 
same way as human personalities. 

Habits of personal cleanliness are among the 
first requisites of hygienic living. Good 
grooming contributes to a sense of well-being. 
Theodore Rosenthal, discussing personal clean-
liness in relation to public health says; 
"No single article can compare with soap in 
respect to the amount of sickness and death 
prevented by its use." 

Cleanliness is essential to a normal physical 
and mental state as this is interpreted in our 
society, although, "normal" persons vary greatly 
in their standards. A person whose hygienic 
care has been neglected might seem very ill when 
he is only hungry and uncomfortable. In many 
cases the restless and sleepless need food or 
a good bath rather than a narcotic. 

The Women in White 

M I S S NHC P A G E A N T ! 
All NHC students and personnel may use 
their ID cards for admission to the pageant 
If you wish to bring guests, tickets are 
available at the Student Government office 
12:00 - 4:00 p.m. until Saturday or at the 
door Saturday evening. Following are 
descriptions of contestants in the Hiss 
New Hampshire College Pageant: 

Miss Carolyn Marcoux, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Emile Marcousr of 127 Cypress Street, 
Manchester, a freshman majoring in Fashion 
Merchandising. A Manchester Memorial graduate 
she was a junior class representative, member 
of the Booster Club, and a senior class 
Student Council representative. A Dean's 
List student at NHC, she enjoys skiing, swim-
ming, bowling and sewing. Her pageant sponsor 
is Phi Delta Psi fraternity. Her talent will 
be a pantomine to "Lola". She is a part-
time employee in the college Admissions Dept. 

Miss Sandra Roy, a 1972 graduate of Manchester 
Central High, while there won the Good Citi-
zen Award, received a Community Action Pro-
gram award for tutoring mentally retarded 
children, and assisted in the Manchester 
Historical Association parade. The daughter 
of Mrs. Claire Roy, 44 Walnut St., Manchester, 
Sandy majors in Fashion Merchandising, and 
has been accepted in the NHC International 
Internship Program. She will spend the 
coming summer working in a Paris department 
store. As a member of a rock climbing 
group, she has traveled in Europe, Mexico 
and Canada, and also toured 42 of the United 
States with her family. Her sponsor is the 
campus Hillel and she will present a dance 
routine for her talent. She works part-time 
at Blake's Ice Cream Restaurant. 

Miss Carol MacDonald, a Manchester resident 
and daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Vincent MacDonald, 
134 Eve Street, is a graduate of Manchester 
Central High. Her activities there included 
Maskers Drama Group, Central Service Committee, 
Student Council and Pep Club. A freshman at 
NHC, Carol's major is Fashion Merchandising, 
and she is a Dean's List student. She is a 
member of the Drama Club, Ski Club, Humanities 
Committee, and a Manchester School Volunteer. 
Her sponsor is the NHC Ski Club and she will 
present a skit based on the TV "Laugh In" 
show. She is employed part-time at Jordan 
Marsh Company. (To be continued tomorrow) 



P A G E A N T I N V I T A T I O N 
Student Government Association invites 
you to the annual Miss New Hampshire College 

Pageant this Saturday, March 31 at 8:00 p.m. 
in the NHC gymnasium. New Hampshire College 
ID cards are required. 

A free BYOB will be held at the Student 
Center after the pageant featuring Twelve 76, 
a 9-piece brass band. 

GOLF M E E T I N G 
There will be a GOLF Team meeting on Friday, 
March 30 at 12:00 noon in Dr. Michael K. 
Jones' office. Anyone interested is invited 
to attend. 

D I C T A T I O N P R A C T I C E 
Want to get your dictation speed up, 
especially you Secretarial Studies 2 
students? Associate Professor Mary Dionne 
has made this possible by filming "Dictation 
Practice" for use on NHC's closed circuit 
Channel 13. If anyone wants to work on 
shorthand dictation speed, 60 and 80 words per 
minute, please tune in to Channel 13 from 
7:00 - 7:30 p.m. tonight, Friday and Monday. 
Professor Dionne says, "Anyone who takes ad-
vantage of the TV practices each night will 
notice a good increase in speed by Monday." ****** 

They say there's a declining work ethic in 
this country but that's ridiculous. I've 
got a secretary who comes in and files seven 
hours a day! Unfortunately, it's her nails. 

ARTS & C R A F T S C E N T E R 
Because of the growing interest in our Arts & Crafts Center the hours have 
been extended to: 

Monday 
Tuesday 
Wednesday 
Thursday 

6:00 P.M. — 10:00 P.M. 
Donna Hall 
Student Attendant 
Donna Hall 
Student Attendant 

The sessions on Monday and Wednesday nights have been very informal, and 
just in the last four meetings we have discovered some very creative students 
here at NHC. Everyone is always eager to start something new and different, 
and we start fresh each time. 

Some students have come by only to find we do not have the supplies for their 
particular need. As the Arts & Crafts Center was started on an experimental basis 
only, we hope to obtain more supplies as interest grows. In the meantime, try 
a new media. ..you may find you have hidden talents.' 

And for all of you who still think you "cannot draw flies," drop in the Old 
Student Activities Office (alias Arts & Crafts Center now) to see some of 
the drawings done by students who said the very same thing. Their talents 
have surprised even themselves, and will be displayed in a small art show in 
the Snack Bar before Graduation. 

Donna Hall 



ATTENTION: SUMMER SCHOOL GRADUATES 

Summer School Graduates desiring to participate in the graduation 
ceremonies in May must meet the following requirements: 

PERMISSION TO PARTICIPATE IN GRADUATION (NON-GRADUATES) 

I wish to 
(full name-as you wish it to appear in the program) 

participate in graduation this June. 

I will have met the following requirements by graduation day: 

_____ 12 or fewer semester hours to complete for B.S. degree or 6 or fewer semester hours to complete for A.S. degree. 

A 2.00 grade point average. 

I realize and accept the following: 

1. I will be permitted to wear a robe, but not a hood. 

2. I will sit apart form the regular graduates and will be called 
to the stage at a time apart from regular graduates. 

3. I will be listed separately in the program. 

4. It will be clearly announced that I am not a graduate. 

5. I will pay an additional fee of $20.00 if I decide to 
participate in the graduation ceremonies at the time I 
actually graduate. 

I fully understand and accept the above conditions. 

These forms are available at the Registrar's Office and must be 
completed no later than April 15, 1973. 


